BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 6, 2010
Vice-President Darren Butler called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Peg Stecky, Bill Strader, and Vicki Karuzas.  Keely Saunders sat in for her husband Ross.

Guests: None

Prior to commencing the formal meeting, Darren announced that Coby Cates has been reassigned to a new out-of-state work location.  Coby may be available to preside over the annual meeting on May 15th, but that will probably be his last meeting. 

Approval of Agenda – Darren called for approval of the agenda.  Bill made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Vicki seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.    

Approval of Minutes - Darren reviewed the minutes of the April 1, 2010 meeting.  Darren made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Keely seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.    

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented the treasurer’s report, noting the month end balance of $3,669.43.  Darren asked about the increase in maintenance costs since last month.  Bill indicated the increase is the result of more lawn care during the month of April.  Vicki offered to ask Steve Levy to contact T & N to be sure they mow before the May 15th annual meeting.  She will also request that T & N replace the failing fluorescent tubes in the main room of the clubhouse.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Peg seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business

Picnic Tables – ACTION ITEM – Darren reported that he has replaced the broken boards on the table tops, but recently discovered some broken planks on a table bench.  Darren volunteered to replace those boards, and then stain all new boards prior to the annual meeting.

Boat Launch – Darren noted that some repair work was done on the boat launch, but the sudden increase in the lake water level stopped the project before it was complete.  The rest of the project will have to wait until next winter.

Security Lighting – Since Coby was working on procuring a new light pole in the center of the park, we may have to find a new source for the pole.  We will know more after the annual meeting.  It appears that the park lights timer may have to be reset because of the recent power outage in the community.

Street Parking – ACTION ITEM – Phil will contact Michail Anglemyer to retrieve the stencils and paint she used last year to mark “No Swimming or Diving” on the docks.  Then Phil will create a new stencil reading “Parallel Parking Only”.  In the meantime, Darren will paint out the white parking lines with black paint, and will finish by painting “Parallel Parking Only” on the pavement along the fence.  

Security Scope of Work – ACTION ITEM – Vicki reported she has yet to complete the “Scope of Expectations” for the security guards reporting for duty.  She assured the board the scope will be completed prior to our first guard hiring this summer.

New Business 

Annual Meeting – The annual meeting will be held on May 15th, the third Saturday of May at10 a.m.    ACTION ITEM  – Phil will place the sandwich board signs on the Monday prior to the meeting.  Darren will post a notice on the reader board along 214th.

Bill agreed to discuss expenditures and possible future projects.  Vicki will report on Lake Tapps, and the recent partnerships with Cascade Water Alliance.

Peggy offered to set up the refreshments.
Inlet Island Barbeque and Park Clean-up  – The board discussed building a sense of community with a two-hour park clean-up, and then the BBQ at noon on May 22.  However, after reviewing who would or would not be available, decided this may not be the right time to plan such an event.  

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:15.  The next board meeting will be on 06/03/10.

See our meeting minutes at  InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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